(First Published in The Marion County Record, The Hillsboro Star Journal and The Peabody
- Gazette on Wednesday October 2, 2019)

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
MARION COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION AND BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

Notice is hereby given that on' Wednesday, October 23, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. in the Marion
County Lake Hall, 1 Office Drive, Marion, Kansas, the Marion County Planning Commission and
Board of Zoning Appeals will conduct a special public hearing on Case No. PC-19-03, the
application of Evergy, Inc. (Westar Energy), on behalf of the Mennonite Brethren
Foundation, to construct a new electrical substation on the Northwest corner the
Southwest Quarter of Section 35, Township 19 South, Range 2 East of the 6" P.M.,
Marion County, KS, approximately 2 mile South of US Highway 56, on the East side of
Jade. A copy of the legal description of the property in question is available for inspection at
the Planning and Zoning Department at 203 S. Third Street, Marion, Kansas during normal
business hours.

All persons wishing to be heard regarding this matter may submit written comments to the Marion
County Planning Commission and Board of Zoning Appeals prior to the public hearing; or may
present written and/or oral comments at such public hearing. Upon conclusion of said public
hearing the Planning Commission and Board of Zoning Appeals may make a recommendation to
the governing body or may continue consideration of this matter to a future date without further
notice.

Dated this 27" day of September, 2019

Is/ Sharon Omstead
Sharon Omstead, Secretary




